
 
 
 
 

Commissioners of Trust Funds Minutes 
 

Meeting held Tuesday, September 8 at 9:00 am in the Grange Room of the town hall. Present 

Sue Tully, Alan Chaney, new member, Jon Hughes 

Reviewed with Jon the trusts that we oversee. We awarded our first Tobey Scholarship to Lauren 

Hill. The senior principal in the amount of $2,872. Was awarded to 2 resident that needed help 

paying their taxes. Bonnie was pleased to get it off the books. The Education & Scholarship 

principal accounts still need to be dealt with. (Hopefully by next spring 2021). 

Sue reported that the E.R. Bennett Public Grounds Trust was established around 1910 thru the 

estate of Elizabeth R. Bennett, a Dunstable resident.  The monies were left to maintain the 

grounds of the new library/town hall (at that time) as Elizabeth was a big library supporter. We 

feel that this money should now be used to maintain the town hall grounds. 

 

We have not awarded any funds since December 2019. We will work at making information on 

how the trust monies will be used so we can make it public and how to apply for funds. Sue to 

work on Parkhurst Lecture Fund.  

Jon is going to organize Trust information so it can be accessed on computer. 

We will meet again in October 

Meeting ended at 10:15 

 


